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2010 Water Quality issues


  Algae Blooms - We experienced numerous algae blooms this past season, something also seen at other metro-area lakes. Reasons for these blooms include extreme weather conditions (extended drought periods followed by heavy precipitation) and abundant nutrient inflow into the watershed.


  Fish Kill - There was a short period of time in July (7/10-13) this season where the dissolved oxygen (DO) level in the lake reached a point where fish could not survive. Fortunately, this was only temporary and within a week, the DO was back to normal. However, you may have noticed dead fish floating upriver toward the dam during this time.


  Curlyleaf Pondweed growth - Several residents reported an increase in the growth of Curlyleaf Pondweed along the shoreline in up to 6' of water. This increase seems to be the first significant increase noticed during the past several years and may require treatment efforts in the future. Possible plans for 2011 include conducting Plant Surveys to measure unwanted vegetation.


Plans for 2011


  Some projects which are under consideration for 2011 include: 


Carp Netting


This is an ambitious project which will require external resources to RLAA. Details will be coming soon.


Dredge Boat Ramp channel


Did you know this has never been dredged before? Sediment is backfilling both the bay and the channel entry to the lake, creation navigation hazards (shallow).


Plant Surveys


As mentioned in the Water Quality Issues section, these may be necessary to get a better handle on our vegetation problems.


Drawdown


Evaluate the feasibility and need for a future drawdown. 






































The purpose of a newsletter is to provide specialized information to a targeted audience. Newsletters can be a great way to market your product or service, and also create credibility and build your organization’s identity among peers, members, employees, or vendors.


First, determine the audience of the newsletter. This could be anyone who might benefit from the information it contains, for example, employees or people interested in purchasing a product or requesting your service.


You can compile a mailing list from business reply cards, customer information sheets, Business cards collected at trade shows, or membership lists. You might consider purchasing a mailing list from a company.


If you explore the Project Gallery, you will find many publications that match the style of your newsletter.


Next, establish how much time and money you can spend on your newsletter. These factors will help determine how frequently you publish the newsletter and its length. It’s recommended that you publish your newsletter at least quarterly so that it’s considered a consistent source of information. Your customers or employees will look forward to its arrival.











  The Elm Creek Watershed TMDL plan is a 5-year project which began in 2009. Upon it's completion in 2014, the plan will require     various governments and agencies to attain certain water quality goals. At that time, we would hope to see significant improvements in the water quality of our lake as those plans begin to become implemented.


  The next Stakeholders meeting will be held on January 20, 2011 at the City Hall in Plymouth.


   Effective October, 2010 Rich Brasch from Three Rivers Park District has assumed the Project Manager Role, replacing Randy Lehr from TRPD who took another job opportunity elsewhere.


     You can also find out more information about the watershed and its related plans via these links:


      2008-09 monitoring: � HYPERLINK "http://www.elmcreekwatershed.org/elmrushdiamondfinal2008.pdf" ��http://www.elmcreekwatershed.org/elmrushdiamondfinal2008.pdf�


     TMDL Project Plan: � HYPERLINK "http://ricelake.homestead.com/files/Elm_Creek_Watershed_TMDL_work_plan_2_4_09.pdf" ��http://ricelake.homestead.com/files/Elm_Creek_Watershed_TMDL_work_plan_2_4_09.pdf�


     Elm Creek Watershed: � HYPERLINK "http://www.elmcreekwatershed.org/" ��http://www.elmcreekwatershed.org/�


     Rice Lake Management Plan: � HYPERLINK "http://ricelake.homestead.com/files/Rice_Lake__27-0116__Management_Plan.mht" ��http://ricelake.homestead.com/files/Rice_Lake__27-0116__Management_Plan.mht�
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Rice Lake Newsletter





Following is a current project update:





Algae Update


  There were several moderately heavy algae blooms experienced on Rice Lake this past season, occurring in mid-July and early August. In one instanced in the mid-July outbreak, there was a small-scale fish kill when the dissolved oxygen (DO) level dropped to a dangerous range of under 1.0 mg/l (milligram per liter). 


  No treatments were done by the association during this time, as it is no longer our desire to temporarily manage algae blooms with short-term chemical applications.


  We continue to work with other agencies (City of Maple Grove, Elm Creek Watershed, individual consultants) to find better ways to reduce the nutrient inputs into the lake that cause these algae blooms to occur.





Carp Exclosure Project Update


  We are awaiting the final report on the project, but preliminary feedback indicates that Carp are definitely causing a problem with plant growth on the lake. The 2 samples spots tested this season demonstrated that if the area is devoid of Carp (fenced), plants will thrive. In those areas where Carp were free to move (unfenced), plants were rooted up and unable to grow.





Zooplankton Study


The final results are not out as of yet, but preliminary indications demonstrate that the zooplankton population in the lake is adequate enough to support a healthy game fish population. Formal study results will be coming out before the end of 2010.





Plant Update


  The 2010 season showed both an increase in some native plants (mostly Coontail) as well as an increase in non-native invasive plants (Curlyleaf Pondweed). The Curlyleaf Pondweed (CLP) seemed to peak in late May, as normal, then died back. Most of the CLP growth was in the West Bay, although more residents reported seeing some growth along their shorelines bordering 91st Avenue.


  We will be keeping an eye on the CLP growth in the upcoming year and would like to have your input on sightings of the plant. If necessary, we may conduct a CLP Plant Survey in late May to get a better read on the problem, and if treatment (a.k.a.: Drawdown) is necessary.


  Coontail growth seemed to increase significantly late this season in both the West Bay and the main lake, even in Elm Creek north of the lake. Why this increase in growth occurred is still not known, but this is a good sign since this is one of the few native plants that seem to be making a comeback.






































 Fishing


  Some late season game fishing success was experienced in early fall along Elm Creek in the Tristan Bay area. Largemouth bass,     crappie, sunfish, northern pike and perch were all caught (and released) in the area. There is almost unanimous agreement that carp and  bullhead continue to dominate the fishing scene on the lake and creek. 


 Boating


  The lake level had been mostly average or higher this entire season. The only possible areas where navigational problems existed was just west of the I-94 bridge in the West Bay where heavy Curlyleaf Pondweed growth exists. Otherwise, the remainder of the lake was completely navigable.


 Beaver Activity on Elm Creek


  There has been damage to young trees (many of them Aspen) along Elm Creek north of Tristan Bay. One of our association members is working with the City to have their trapper remove these beaver(s) from the area. If you see activity and/or damage created by beavers in the area, please contact the City of Maple Grove Public Works department. (You can do this by submitting an 'eServices' request via e-mail from the City of Maple Grove website (� HYPERLINK "http://www.ci.maple-grove.mn.us/content/374/default.aspx" ��http://www.ci.maple-grove.mn.us/content/374/default.aspx�) or by calling at 763-494-6370.)















































Project Update








Outdoor & Recreation Report








Treasury Report








RLAA Financials  (as of 11/19/10)





Assets


  Total Assets        $13,500





Upcoming 2010 Payments


  2010 Projects        $5,575





Potential 2011 Projects


  Carp Removal       $7,000


  Dredge Channel    $6,000


  CLP Plant Survey  $2,000


   TOTAL (potential) $15,000

















  As most of you can probably attest, this past summer as another where we experienced a lot of 'green' in the lake in the form of algae blooms. As you may already know, algae blooms will occur when there is an overabundance of nutrients in the water. These nutrients can come from natural means (non-native plants like Curlyleaf Pondweed) or human-induced (poor shoreline management, run-off, etc.). 


  This article will address how you can determine how well your shoreline property ranks when it comes to being environmentally sound for contributions into your water body. We encourage you to visit the DNR link listed below and participate in the individual evaluation.


  Feel free to visit our Rice Lake Education page (� HYPERLINK "http://ricelake.homestead.com/RL_ACTIVITIES_EDUCATION.html" ��http://ricelake.homestead.com/RL_ACTIVITIES_EDUCATION.html�) to find this and other information which can help you determine if your property conforms to recommended guidelines and if it doesn't, how you can improve your property so it will contribute fewer nutrients into the water.




















Next Board Meeting





When: 


Thursday (12/9) at 7:00 pm





Where: Maple Grove Library


      (Conference Room #105)





Visit our website for agenda and please RSVP your attendance!





























RLAA Website Statistics





The 'Green' Section











Upland Zone

















       Newsletter Editor____


George Schneider


� HYPERLINK "mailto:dukewolves@yahoo.com" ��dukewolves@yahoo.com�




















Was your shoreline damaged by high winds back in October?


If so, please contact Rick Hibbard (763-420-8607 or � HYPERLINK "mailto:rahibbard@hotmail.com" ��rahibbard@hotmail.com�) to discuss your loss experience and to investigate options for repairs. Rick estimates he lost about 90% of his 100' rip-rap wall from those winds and is looking for a cost effective method to repair the property. Other residents may have experienced similar losses.









































Aquatic Zone





Thanks to George Schneider for contributing to this article.














 








New Members Update








 Weaver Lake - Nothing to report.


 Fish Lake - Preparing to monitor Inflow sites in 2011.


 Eagle Lake - Nothing to report.


 Pike Lake -. Prairie Restoration Inc. is finishing the final year of a 3 year maintenance plan on the native plantings that were established as part of the Pike Creek stabilization project. There is now a much higher concentration of native plants growing along the banks of the creek. They will help control erosion along the creek with their extensive root systems that help hold the soil in place and prevent it from washing directly into Pike Lake.


The project to use iron filing deposits to control the growth of curlyleaf pondweed in small test plots on Pike and Eagle Lakes is still underway and is being studied. At this point, it seems that using iron filings might be more suitable for spot treatments rather than for a whole lake treatment plan.


 Cedar Island Lake - Nothing to report.


 Edward Lake - Nothing to report.


 Cook Lake - Nothing to report.


 Arbor Lakes - Nothing to report.





A Glance at other local lake happenings














Calendar year to date we have 43 paying members with a total dues collected of $5,140.00.  Our Bank Balance is $13,500.00.  We have the following pending payments due at the end of calendar 2010:


* Zooplankton Monitoring for $975 �* Carp Enclosure for $4,250 �* Formal presentation covering both projects for $350 �       * Total Project Cost = $5,575  





We may potentially have these payments due by mid-2011:


Carp Removal = $7,000 (est.)


Boat Ramp Bay Dredging = $6,000 (est.)


Plant Survey (if conditions warrant one for CLP) = $2,000





Score Your Shore by the Minnesota DNR





The Minnesota Department of Natural Resources has provided some useful information to help measure developed lake/river shorelines to see what changes can help improve the property in an environmental fashion. The following documents can be used to help you determine how your property rates on the environmental scale.


Score Your Shore is a tool to assess habitat conditions of developed lake lots. The protocol is designed for use by lakeshore property owners to self-assess habitat and stewardship on their land and adjacent aquatic areas. This tool may also be used by organizations, such as lake associations, to assess multiple sites on a lake. Score Your Shore provides an objective and systematic method to assess the type, quantity and quality of the existing shoreland habitat.


There are self-guided materials available to view and  download, free of charge, on the DNR website: � HYPERLINK "http://www.dnr.state.mn.us/scoreyourshore/index.html" \t "_blank" �http://www.dnr.state.mn.us/scoreyourshore/index.html�























What Can You Do to Make Rice Lake/Elm Creek Better?





Here are some things that you can do individually to help improve our water quality:


Shoreline buffers to keep nutrients from entering the water.


Don't dump waste into the street or storm drains.


Collect rainwater for outdoor use (for watering gardens, planters, etc.).


Aerate your lawn (so nutrients and chemicals are absorbed rather than run-off).


Allow aquatic native vegetation to grow in unused areas.


Example: Clear out an area immediately adjacent to your dock for access, but leave other surrounding areas as they naturally exist.


Control rough fish - If you catch them, don't return them to the water. Keep in your boat or catch bucket and properly dispose of at shore.


Note: Carp or Bullhead carcasses make good garden fertilizer.





Visit our Education webpage at (� HYPERLINK "http://ricelake.homestead.com/RL_ACTIVITIES_EDUCATION.html" ��http://ricelake.homestead.com/RL_ACTIVITIES_EDUCATION.html�) for some other ideas on how you can help make our lake and creek better.


























As we head into winter, we'd like to provide you with a summary of conditions and activities undertaken during the past several months. Consider this the 'Readers Digest' version of Rice Lake activities in 2010.








 

















There were no new members/contributors to RLAA since our last edition in August 2010.





Shoreline Zone





Data from Treasurer Rick Stulac













































































About Our Organization…
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About Rice Lake Area Association…











�





We’re on the Web!


See us at:


� HYPERLINK "http://www.ricelakemn.com/" ��http://www.ricelakemn.com/�








Rice Lake Area Association


Attn: Rick Stulac


13870 95th Ave. North


Maple Grove, MN  55369





E-Mail: � HYPERLINK "mailto:ricelakeassoc@comcast.net" ��ricelakeassoc@comcast.net�





RLAA Officers


Rick Stulac (Treasurer)


George Schneider (Secretary)





Board members


Wade Quale


Nika Rybinski


Scott roeglin


Joy roeglin


bill kidder


Larry Bick





Rice Lake Area Association

















Have you visited our website lately at � HYPERLINK "http://www.ricelakemn.com" ��http://www.ricelakemn.com�?


  YTD Statistics (January 1, 2010 through November 19, 2010)


  Number of visits to Home Page = 2,695


  Number of visits to Projects page = 158


  Number of visits to Events page = 172


  Number of visits to Board Meetings page = 16


  Number of visits to Board Info page = 94


  Number of visits to Membership page = 85


  Number of visits to Media (Newsletter, etc) = 88


 


 For complete trend detail, go to our Site Statistics web page at: 


    � HYPERLINK "http://ricelake.homestead.com/files/RL_Site_Visits_2010.mht" ��http://ricelake.homestead.com/files/RL_Site_Visits_2010.mht�








RLAA Committees/Task Teams seek more members!!


Join one of our association committees and help determine the future of our lake/creek. 


Membership Team


Lake Management Team


Environmental Team





If you would like to be a part of one of these teams, contact us at � HYPERLINK "mailto:RiceLakeAssoc@comcast.net" ��RiceLakeAssoc@comcast.net�.

















RLAA is a member of the Minnesota Waters organization (formerly known as Minnesota Lakes and Rivers Council).  We are a non-profit organization. RLAA was formerly known as Rice Lake Homeowners Association, but changed names in the early 1980's when a new development took that name. 

















 





Rice Lake Area Association


Attn: Rick Stulac


13870 95th Ave. North


Maple Grove, MN  55369





 





 





 








 





Update by George Schneider











